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Starting Balance 

(January 20, 2014): 

$9,253.51 

Expenditures: 

$653.16 

Income: $400.00 

Balance (February 23, 

2014):   $9,000.35 
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I’m sitting at the computer writing this with the 

threat of another snowstorm approaching this after-

noon. Fortunately, the predictions of snowfall 

amounts are getting smaller as the storm track is 

changing to the south. With all this snow on the 

ground we will hopefully have good stream flow all 

season long since the water table should remain high 

if we get rainfall. Considering the constant storms 

this winter, I’m hoping we have similar weather    

patterns so we’ll receive rain regularly during the 

warmer months. 

March 12, we are having our first March general 

meeting since I have been a member. We usually 

consider the Banquet March 28, to be the meeting 

for the month, but this year we are adding a March 

General Meeting to the calendar, in addition to the 

Banquet. On Wednesday, March 12, we will have the 

well-known author, guide and fly-fishing expert     

Aaron Jasper speak at East Stroudsburg University in 

SciTech 137. Coffee will served at 6:30 during a meet 

and greet.  

March 28, is our Annual Banquet. We will be hold-

ing it at Stroudsmoor; hosever, this time, through a 

free upgrade, it will be helkd in the TerraView      
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Tight lines! 

Tom 

facility! We are still looking for additional donations for Banquet prizes. If you have any items for 

prizes, please contact Todd Burns or any board member. We would like to have all items before 

March 15; that’s the deadline for inclusion in the Banquet program. 

April 9 we will have John Arway, Executive Director of the Pennsylvania Fish and Boat Commission 

as our guest speaker at 7:00 PM at the Monroe County Environmental Education Center. He will be 

informing us about changes in the commission, streams, stocking, etc. Please be prepared with your 

questions and concerns. 

May 14, Marsha Benovengo, from Casting for Recovery, a program for women breast cancer patients, 

will provide a stellar presentation about the program. This meeting will be held at the Hughes Can-

cer Center at Pocono Medical Center. This is directly across East Brown Street from the main    

hospital building. 

Project Healing Waters will fish at Indian Mountain Rod & Gun Club May 14. We stock at 8AM 

and the veterans arrive to fish at 10. 

When the snowpack melts, we will be looking for volunteers to install educational signs in the Cran-

berry Creek and Devil’s Hole watersheds. Similar signs will also be installed in the canyon area of the 

Brodhead downstream from route 80. We will also be working in the near future on the McMichael 

creek with BWA. Contact Don Baylor if you can help. 

We are looking for candidates for the Rivers Conservation School, so if you can suggest a youth    

14-16, let any board member know. 

Last item, April 12, Opening Day, is the annual Kids Fishing Contest run by the Knights of            

Columbus and TU at Brodhead Park. Registration begins at 7, fishing 8-10AM. 

We hope to see YOU at ESU on March 12 AND at our gala Annual Conservation Banquet on March 
28th! 
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FISHING BUDDIES  WANT YOU! 

T 
he 2012 cadre of available Brodhead TU anglers who have volunteered their   

services for Gerry Bortz’ Fishing Buddies Program are always ready to receive 

calls for the trout fly fishing season. Kindly plan ahead; don’t call the night   

before you want to go fishing and expect the availability of one of our volunteers. Please 

save this page and know that caring members of YOUR chapter are here to help any 

fledgling fly-fishers with “getting their feet wet” in one of our lovely local streams. The 

following BTU chapter members have generously offered their time and expertise to assist 

fellow BTU members in learning the local waters: Eric Baird (570-355-0165; evenings & 

weekends; Tobyhanna, Hickory Run & Devil’s Hole); Tom Battista (610-681-6307; Sunday 

mornings; any stream); Gerry Bortz (570-895-1099; weekdays; Brodhead & McMichaels 

Creeks); Scott Cesari (570-897-5830; Evenings & weekends; any streams); Will Daskal (610-

381-6188; call for availability); Jeff Heberley (570-421-3184; any time; anywhere); Glenn 

Hessler (570-629-5492; weekends; Brodhead & McMichaels Creeks); Tom Magera (570-977

-4381; weekdays in the morning & weekends any time; any stream); Eric McLendon (610-

863-9097; anytime; anywhere); Ron Mishkin (570-460-5031; evenings & weekends; Brod-

head & McMichaels Creeks and others); Frank Russo (570-839-3436; any time; anywhere); 

and John Schriever (570-722-9797; anytime; anywhere). 

CALENDAR 
ARCH, 2014 

Mar. 6: Board Meeting — @    

ESU —7:00 pm 

MARCH 12:  SPECIAL     

GENERAL MEETING: Aaron 

Jasper Presentation @ ESU — 

Time TBA 

MARCH 28:  

ANNUAL   

BANQUET!  

5:30 pm 
Note: The Fly Tying Round-Robin, all General 

Meetings, the Annual Fly Fishing Symposium and 

all Fly Tying Classes, will be held in the Education 

Room of the Monroe County Conservation District 

Office, 8050 Running Valley Road in Bartonsville, 

PA. 

 

The State of Our Membership: 

Adult Members = 186 

Youth Members = 4 

Total Chapter Members—190 

 

JOIN US ON  

FACEBOOK! 
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HOT  NEW 

ITEM! 
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Applications now being accepted for 2014 TU Youth Camp 
The Cumberland Valley Chapter of Trout Unlimited is holding the 20th annual Rivers Conservation and Fly Fishing Youth 
Camp June 15 - 20, 2014, at the Allenberry Resort. 

The Cumberland Valley Chapter of Trout Unlimited is holding the 20th annual Rivers       
Conservation and Fly Fishing Youth Camp June 15 - 20, 2014, at the Allenberry Resort in    
Boiling Springs, PA. The camp begins on a Sunday and ends the following Friday. 
 
The highly structured curriculum is based on college level classes. Students are instructed in 
ecology, aquatic biology, geology, hydrogeology, erosion and sedimentation control, ichthyology, 
riparian corridor protection, watershed management, entomology, and much more. Students 
also participate in a hands-on stream habitat improvement project. But it’s not all work. There 
are 10 fishing sessions and fly tying instruction. Over 30 instructors, all experts in their field, 
teach the various classes. 
 
Admission will be limited to 32 selected qualified students, ages 14 to 17. The applicants must 
have been born between June 20, 1996, and June 15, 2000. The 32 students will be selected 
through an application process where they must state why they want to attend camp. The    
competition for admission is fierce.  
 

The camp tuition is $350 per student for the entire week. All meals and accommodations are 
included for the residence camp. A student need not be an accomplished fly fisher or a        
budding aquatic biologist to attend. All the student needs is to be highly motivated and willing 
to learn. 
 
The Rivers Conservation and Fly Fishing Youth Camp was founded in 1995 through the efforts 
of the late Dr. John R. “Jack” Beck and the late Enoch S. “Inky” Moore, Jr., Pennsylvania Fish 
Commissioner. Their goal was to select 32 teenagers each year who were the leaders in their 
class. The thought is that today’s leaders in high school become the leaders of tomorrow’s com-
munities. In a few short years, they will be the bankers, lawyers, realtors, municipal officials and 
the leaders in their communities. If the camp can implant a kernel of knowledge in today’s   
students about the importance of clean water, when those students become the decision makers 
in their communities, it may have a positive impact on how water resources are used. 
 
The camp will begin accepting applications for the 2014 camp on November 1, 2013, and all 
applications must be postmarked no later than March 31, 2014. For a camp brochure, an       
application, or for more information, visit the camp website at www.riverscamp.com. Applica-
tions or questions may be submitted via US mail or via email to riverscamp@gmail.com.  
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‘Classic’ Fishing License Buttons Return 
What was old is new again! Anglers yearning for the nostalgic vintage fishing 
license buttons, first introduced by the PFBC in 1923, can now add to their 
collection. For the 2014 license year, the PFBC has reintroduced annual 
fishing license display buttons as an alternative to displaying the current  
paper licenses. 

Anglers must first purchase an annual, multi-year or lifetime license before 
adding an optional display button, which will sell for $5 and are expected to 
become available on March 11 through the PFBC’s online Outdoor Shop at 
www.GoneFishingPa.com.   

Each custom button will measure 1 3/4 inches with a high-quality, pin-back design 
and will feature the angler’s customer identification number, the same number    
displayed on a paper license. As a result of a recent regulation change, as long as the 
angler is carrying a valid paper license, a valid button is the only display requirement. 

Buttons will be mailed directly to the requestor from a contracted  vendor. License 
buttons were originally sold from 1923 until 1960. They were briefly produced again 
in 1974 and 1975. 

Executive Director Stresses Alternative 

Funding to Legislative Committee 

 

PFBC legislative efforts over the last few years have helped to secure several sources of 
alternative funding, including dedicated income from the landmark transportation bill, 
but the agency still must find other revenue streams to meet its growing employee health 
care and personnel obligations, Executive Director John Arway told members of the 
House Game and Fisheries Committee Feb. 19. 

“The new realities include the need to meet mounting health care, retirement, and other 
personnel obligations beyond our control while also dealing with the increasing costs of 
doing business that face any agency or company,” Director Arway said while presenting 
the agency’s annual report to the committee. “Without a significant increase in revenues 
over the next few fiscal years, we will continue to do what I call ‘less for less.’ Our prefer-
ence is to maintain the level of services that have come to be expected by your constitu-
ents, so our focus will remain firmly on securing the funding to make that happen. The 
pursuit of new funding streams will continue to be our top priority here at the capitol.” 

 

http://m1e.net/c?105504206-liGWmxG.Ql.d.%4078979945-Ry4xids9efjT6
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Stream Habitat Staff Complete 

Work on 70 Projects in 2013 

The PFBC Stream Habitat staff finished the 2013 year by completing work on 
70 projects. Overall, a total of 1,346 structures were placed in Commonwealth 
streams, helping to improve 7.67 miles of stream. Approximately 68 % of this work 
was conducted on “high priority” waters, selected jointly by PFBC Fisheries         
Management and Habitat Management staff as areas of greatest need for habitat     
improvement. The PFBC’s total cost for stream projects was $48,842, which included 
materials purchased and staff time. Funding generated from outside sources totaled 
$947,298, bringing the total contribution to nearly $1 million. For every $1 the 
PFBC put towards habitat projects, $19.39 was contributed from other outside 
sources.  

 

 

Mentored Youth Fishing Days Fast Approaching in March, 
April

 

After a highly successful first run last year, the PFBC’s popular Mentored Youth 
Fishing Days program returns this spring to kick off the 2014 season. The first day 
will be held on 12 waters on March 22 from 8 a.m. to 7:30 p.m. This is the Saturday 
before the March 29 regional opening day of trout season. 

To participate in the program, adult anglers (16 years or older) must have a valid 
fishing license and trout/salmon permit and be accompanied by a youth. Youth    
anglers must obtain a free PFBC-issued permit or a voluntary youth fishing license. 
Both are available at www.GoneFishingPA.com or at any of the more than 900     
licensing agents across the state. 

 

http://m1e.net/c?105504206-PH0uwQAYWBxuI%4078979945-UxhdWWQbUMj.A
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2014 Mid-Atlantic Regional Meeting  

May 30 – June 1, 2014  

State College, PA 
Join fellow anglers and TU volunteer leaders from across the Mid-Atlantic on May 30 - June 1, 2014 in State Col-

lege, PA. 

Who should attend?   Anyone committed to building effective TU chapters and councils. 

What will you learn?  Opportunities abound to develop your governance skills and practices, discover so-

lutions to your leadership challenges, and increase your understanding of the key trends and coldwater conser-
vation issues impacting that Mid-Atlantic region. TU regional meetings are occasions to be inspired – by the 
work of TU staff, lessons from leaders and conversations with newfound friends. 

Registration and Cost?  The total cost is $100 and includes: 

 Participation in all seminars and workshops on Friday, Saturday and Sunday; 

 Breakfast and lunch Friday, Saturday and Sunday; 

 And a barbecue dinner Saturday night 

Attendees may register for any one day individually as well: 

 Just the Friday Women's Specific Seminar ($30;) 

 Just Saturday's Workshops and Seminars ($30;) 

 Just Sunday morning's Workshops and Seminars ($20;) 

 Or just the Saturday Barbecue ($20.) 

 

Schedule 
Friday, May 30 – Women's Specific Seminar & Optional Half Day of Fishing  
This day-long session is designed to arm volunteer leaders with tools to help grow and maintain your women's 
membership and encourage the women in TU to become leaders within our organization. We offer leadership 
training, membership growth/retention, event/activity planning, and time for networking, too! For details, contact 

Heidi Oberstadt, TU's Women's Membership Coordinator at 715.573.5104 or hoberstadt@tu.org. 

If you've never fished the pristine streams around State College, PA you are in for a treat. There will certainly be 
something for everyone. Many popular fishing destinations are close by including Spring Creek, Little Juniata 
and Fishing Creek. More information will be provided directly to those that indicate on the registration their inter-

est in the fishing option. 

Saturday, May 31 – Workshops/Seminars & Evening Barbecue  
The Mid-Atlantic Regional Meeting is designed to provide TU volunteer leaders with valuable tools and skills you 
can bring home to help improve the effectiveness of councils and chapters. Saturday's full-day session will in-
clude group discussions, concentrated workshops and opportunities for council and chapter leaders to share 
successes and discuss common challenges. A detailed agenda will be provided online soon. Join us on Satur-
day evening for an outdoor barbecue. This is always a great time and the perfect opportunity to get to know TU 

members from other parts of the region. 

Sunday, June 1 – Morning Workshops and Seminars & Optional Half Day of Fishing  
Sunday's sessions will follow the same format as Saturday; however, we will end after lunch to allow attendees 

to fish. 

Lodging   Accommodations for the Mid-Atlantic Regional Meeting are provided by the Ramada Conference & 

Golf Hotel and Mountain View Country Club; 1450 South Atherton St.; State College, PA 16801. 

Rates   $82/night 

Reservations  (814) 238-3001 ask for the Trout Unlimited Mid-Atlantic Regional Meeting Room Block before 

April 30, 2014. 
16 

mailto:hoberstadt@tu.org
http://www.mmsend6.com/link.cfm?r=763436563&sid=32002847&m=3707441&u=TROUT&j=17225669&s=http://ramadasc.com/
http://www.mmsend6.com/link.cfm?r=763436563&sid=32002847&m=3707441&u=TROUT&j=17225669&s=http://ramadasc.com/
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On behalf of the Western Pocono Chapter of Trout Unlimited and the Carbon County Environmental 
Education Center let me invite you to join us on Tuesday, March 18, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. for a SPECIAL 
MEETING featuring a panel discussion entitled: MEET THE LAND CONSERVANCIES AND LAND 
TRUSTS.  

This special gathering will be held at the Carbon County Environmental Education Center on Mauch 
Chunk Lake near Jim Thorpe, Pa. Representatives from five of the most prominent land conservancies 
in northeast Pa. will gather for a panel discussion to explain what they do and how they do it. The or-
ganizations represented will be: The Nature Conservancy, The North Branch Land Trust, The Natural 
Lands Trust, The Pocono Heritage Land Trust, and The Wildlands Conservancy.  

Land conservancies and land trusts have had a tremendous impact over the past few decades in the 
Poconos and northeast Pa. They have been instrumental in preserving thousands of acres of fish and 
wildlife habitat. Much of this land and water is environmentally unique. Their acquisitions have benefit-
ted fishermen, hunters, hikers, photographers, birders and other outdoors enthusiasts. Learn where 
many of these acquistitions are located and the mechanisms used, such as conservation easements, 
to make them.   

This meeting is open to the public with no admission fee or registration. Bring a friend or spouse.You 
won't want to miss this important, informative and enjoyable evening. 

Help us celebrate the land and waters of the Poconos and northeast Pennsylvania. 

 

   Mike Gondell  gondell@ptd.net 570-454-4862 

   Sue Gallagher CCEEC   570-645-8597 

mailto:gondell@ptd.net
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Monroe County Conservation District’s 

2014 Rain Barrel Sale 

ORDER DEADLINE:  Monday, March 31 —  PICK-UP DATE:  Saturday, 

April 12  —   PICK-UP TIME:  9am - 1pm at MCCD             

Rain Barrel Features: 

 58-Gallon, Repurposed, Food-Grade Plastic Barrel  

 Terra Cotta Colored, once held olives 

 42 inches tall x 24 inches wide 

 Bulk Head Style Fittings 

 2 Piece Screened Lid 

 2 Screened Overflows 

 Neoprene Gaskets 

 Brass Ball Valve Spigot (90° turn) 

 Brass Bottom Drain 

 No Adhesives used in Construction 

 Fixtures are all garden-hose thread 

 Non-Corrodible Materials 

 Does not need to be hard fit 

 May connect two barrels together via the bottom drain using a garden hose  

 May swap the spigot with the bottom drain and elevate the barrel to maxim-

ize the available water 

 Not included: downspout elbow or garden hose 
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NEW for 2014!  —  Brass, Ball Valve Spigot (90° turn) for      

faster flow and easy on and off! 
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K E N  &  C O M P A N Y  

This space available to advertise your event or business. 

For information and rates, contact Eric Baird  @ 

(570) 355-0165. 
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Brodhead Chapter TU 
Trout Unlimited 
P.O. Box 713 
Bartonsville, PA 18321 

 

Address Changes:    KINDLY NOTE... 

If you have moved, or if you received a new physical address pursuant to the   

Monroe County 911E program, only YOU can effect an address change 

through National TU. You can do it directly on the TU.org website by      

logging in to your account with your TU member number, or you can call 

them up directly at one of the following numbers: TOLL FREE: 1-800-834-

2419; National Office: (703) 522-0200; Fax: (703) 284-9400 and make the change.  

We cannot do it for you!  

 

 

Thanks for your understanding in this timely matter.—Ed. 

 Will Daskal, Editor 

20 

P.O. Box 863 

Brodheadsville, PA 18322 

P.O. Box 863 

Brodheadsville, PA 18322 


